
COUNCIL REORGANIZATION MEETING 

 

January 2, 2024 

 

The biennial Reorganization Meeting of the Rose Valley Borough Council was held on January 

2, 2024 in the main room of the Old Mill, 9 Old Mill Lane, Rose Valley, PA.  Mayor Bill Hale 

called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  Other Council members present were Councilpersons 

Leonard Busby, Shannon Prown and Matt Sullivan, Councilpersons-elect Joe Hare, Cheryl 

Harner, Kathryn Mehan and Tony Orr; Controller John Neilson; Treasurer Chris Bourke; 

Solicitor G. Guy Smith and Secretary Paula Healy. 

 

Residents attending the meeting were Stephanie Browning, David Dee, Sue Hare, Cindy 

Holston, Peter Howell, Malcolm McHarg, Stu Ockman, Ron Ploeg and Deidre Watters. 

 

After the Pledge of Allegiance, Mayor Bill Hale swore in and administered the Loyalty Oaths in 

turn to incoming Councilpersons Joe Hare, Kathryn Mehan, Cheryl Harner and Tony Orr.  Their 

signed Affidavits of Residency and Certificates of Election were submitted and will be held in 

the Borough Office. 

    

Mayor Hale then called for nominations for President of Council.  Joe Hare nominated Matt 

Sullivan for President.  Nominations were closed on a motion made, seconded and unanimously 

passed and Mr. Sullivan was then elected President on a unanimous vote.  Mr. Sullivan was 

seated as President and asked for nominations for Vice President of Council.  Kathryn Mehan 

nominated Joe Hare for Vice President.  Nominations were closed on a motion made, seconded 

and unanimously passed and Joe Hare was then elected Vice President on a unanimous vote.  Mr. 

Sullivan then asked for nominations for President Pro Tem of Council.  Joe Hare nominated 

Shannon Prown for President Pro Tem.  Nominations were closed on a motion made, seconded 

and unanimously passed and Shannon Prown was then elected President Pro Tem on a 

unanimous vote. 

 

Mr. Sullivan then announced the following committee chair assignments: 

 Leonard Busby  Environmental 

 Joe Hare  Finances 

 Shannon Prown Planning 

 Cheryl Harner  Public Safety 

 Tony Orr  Highways, Insurance and Technology 

 Kathryn Mehan Library 

 

The regular January Council Meeting will be held on January 10, 2024 at 7:30 pm. 

 

There being no further business, on a motion made, seconded and unanimously passed, the 

meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 

 

       Paula W. Healy, Secretary 


